GOVERNOR’S REPORT – CLASS 3 – MR SAUL

I observed a proportion of Mr Saul’s Maths lesson and also watched a group of children undertake some gross motor skills work in Additional Needs group time with Mr Saul.

My observations were as follows:-

Maths lesson (symmetrical patterns):-

· The children were encouraged to push themselves a little harder to find the correct answers
· There were two children off today, but the child/teacher ratio was perfect
· Children were encouraged to think independently 
· As always at Orrets Meadow there was a lovely feel to the classroom, with humour and gentle encouragement key in the session
· The children were given plenty of thinking time and no child appeared to feel rushed in established their answer to any given question
· There was an element of allowing the children to make mistakes and then encouraged to learn from it
· The objectives for this task were clearly outlined
· The children were very engaged with the content of the session and all children participated well
· The children responded well to using their own initiative
· The children were praised for completing tasks well 
· Mr Saul as always supported fantastically by his TAs
· Very evident there is a good relationship between the children and the teaching staff

Additional Needs Groups - Gross Motor Skills (group work)

· I observed Mr Saul working with four children (one from his class, the other three from Class 2), there was a great sense of enjoyment with the activities the children were involved in
· The activity that the children did, not only seemed to encourage the use of gross motor skills, but worked on such aspects as teamwork, self-encouragement and perseverance.
· The children enjoyed the gentle competition that was involved in the activity, but also maintained friendly communication with the other children in the group.
· It was lovely to see the children taking turns and helping each other if one particular child didn’t realise it was their turn
· The children were encouraged to push themselves harder – by making the task increasingly more difficult, but they really enjoyed this challenge, and performed extremely well
· The increase in the levels of confidence in some of the children (that I haven’t seen yet this school year) from last school year was wonderful to witness


I really enjoyed my Governor visit this morning.  What was very apparent is the how happy the children are.  They respond so well to the structure that surrounds their day, and just seem to thrive with any activities they undertake.  Well done Class 3 for as always making me feel so welcome and trying so hard in your lessons – just amazing children.
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